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First Unitarian Universalist Church of Stockton 

Communitarian                                                             April 2016 

Sunday Service 10:30 a.m. 

4/3  Justice: Hunger, Poverty, and Violence: Who’s Responsible?   Rev. Bob 
 

4/10 Unitarian Universalist Roots and History! Where did we come from?  Rev. Bob 
 

4/17 Earth Day Report and Celebration!  Rev. Bob and Rosalie 
 

4/24  FLOWER COMMUNION (everyone bring a flower)  Rev. Bob & Rosalie  

(PCD Assembly 4/22-23) (4/22-30 Passover)  

Minister’s Musings/Message 

The Problem with Religion or at least with some religions is that they can give 

an excuse for bad, sometimes even fanatical behavior. All the major religions 

and many small religions have been guilty of this at some points in their  

history, but Christianity and Islam particularly have experienced several  

episodes of fanaticism. Of course, it is not the core beliefs of the tradition, but 

the radicalism embraced by certain fringe elements that is most often  

responsible. The radical Islamic fanaticism of recent days certainly falls in this 

category as certain individuals become radicalized by promises of becoming 

part of a great enterprise or receiving dozens of virgins in heaven as a martyr or 

just because somehow they are offered a new sense of meaning. Those living in the most  

difficult circumstances are probably the most vulnerable, but people from all walks of life, at 

many income and educational levels have been attracted, radicalized, and sent off to fight or 

become suicide bombers. Often religions are used by charismatic leaders for their own 

 purposes and even “religious wars” on closer examination may have greed, empire building, 

acquisition of resources or other financial or cultural motives as their deeper motivation.  

Sometimes senseless violence and destruction has been excused as some kind of religious 

quest. One of the things that Unitarian Universalism strives to offer is a sensible religion that 

embraces science, education, compassion and work for justice. We have what this crazy world 

really needs! 

 

Among our services this month, we include matters of justice, UU History and Celebrations, 

and Ecological concerns. Hope to see you! 

 

Rev. Bob 

 

 

April 7th : First THURSDAY at First UU  
 

Topic:   Funeral Consumer Alliance Intro Lead by Mary Bullard 

Video introducing Great Course on World Religions?   

Cooks needed 
. 

Typical Schedule: 
6:00 p.m. Gather and share simple meal (not a potluck but volunteer cooks  welcome 

to sign up) 
6:45 p.m. Share Brief Worship Experience  (led by Rev. Bob and/or volunteers) 
7:00 p.m. Enjoy one of the Program Activities offered (done by 8 p.m. or earlier) 
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Emerson Coffee House SUNDAY April 10-  

Emerson Coffeehouse hosts Pacific grads Christopher Hewitt and Jason Jeffrey on Sunday April 10, 

2:30 pm, in the sanctuary of the First Unitarian Universalist Church of Stockton. Our talented church 

musicians will perform solo piano pieces as well as four hands. 

 
Also on the program is a current student chamber ensemble from the Conservatory of Music at the 

University of the Pacific. Grace Fishel, violin, Micah Vogel, violin, Ryan Villahermosa, viola, Marisa 

Farooq, cello, Katelyn Tan, piano. Show your support for great music from our esteemed local Con-

servatory by attending This special Sunday afternoon Emerson event (next fall, we plan to have Sun-

day afternoon events). Just $10/adults; $5/students.  

1st UU EARTH DAY April 17th 

We will hold our annual Earth Day service on April 17th this year. Come and  

celebrate our planet and our environment! 

 
 

 

FLOWER COMMUNION April 24th 

Our annual Flower Communion service, remembering the work of  

The Reverend Norbert Câpek building up the community in the Prague 

Unitarian Church during the early 20th century as well as his death at 

the hand of the Nazis. Everyone is asked to bring a flower from your 

garden (or several to help those who might forget) to share! 

 

 

COLLECTIBLES SALE is ON!  Fri., April 29, 3:30-5:30 pm & Sat., April 30, 9am ïnoon, at the 

church.     Closets crowded with forgotten treasures? Hobby collections, jewelry, ephemera, antiques, 

unusual knick-knacks? Please bring to church office with your name, tel. # & if you want unsold items 

 

Meditation Group, Every 2nd Thursday 

Come join Karen Parker in a meditation group at the church.  Karen has been    

practicing meditation, and guiding individuals and groups, for more than 30 years.  

The next session will be Thursday, April 14th, 2016, at 6:30pm. 

 

Alliance Meeting April 13th-  

The April Alliance meeting will be held at O'Connor Woods 

On April 13, 2016 @ 10:30 a.m.  

The program will be a light hearted book review of "Consider the Fork". 

RSVP is required to Colleen at 477 2561 or Colleencook325@yahoo.com. 

If you plan to stay for lunch cost is $10.00 

mailto:Colleencook325@yahoo.com
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Mark Your Calendars ð Paper or Electronic!  

 

Don't Miss Attending Pledge Sunday!  

 

 Special Service and Luncheon  

 
Make your pledge of support to the church for the coming year immediately after our special ser-

vice and then enjoy a variety of sandwiches, potato salad, chips, fruit and veggies.  

 

Something for dessert, too.  What an array it always is!  

 

Your 2016 -2017 pledge to the church will be recorded and a Pledge  

Steward will not be calling you or knocking on your door.  

 

What a relief!  You'll be all done!  

 

Time to make it a party.  

 

Watch for your pledge brochure in the mail soon.  

 

See you at church on April 10 th ! 

 

¶ Your Pledge Drive Committee  

 

 

IRISH HOOLEY A SUCCESS!  
A big thanks to all who attended,  

 

To Cindy, Leslie, Ari, Ian, Rev. Bob,  

Bev, Shawn, Herman, Wes, for decorations, decadent dessert,  

music, limericks and entertaining activities, beer/wine òsalesó and 

especially to Barbara and again to Leslie for taking over clean -up and 

dish washing at the last minute!  

 

Thank the good leprechauns that the meat & vegs turned out tender  

& good.  

 

The great news?  It looks like we  made a profit of over $700.00!  

 

Mary Bullard  

Head cook & serving wench  
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Are you interested in Roses? 

We have the perfect volunteer opportunity for you. We are in need of help with the Church’s  Rose Walk. If you 

are interested in more information call Clair Trujillo at 209-482-6613. 

 

 

Religious Education 
 

Fence Work and Butterfly Garden 
April 16 at 9am has been reserved as a RE workday. We need some able 

bodies to help us repair and move approximately 20ft of fence between the 

church offices and the cottage. Once we complete work on the fence we 

will be able to begin work on the Butterfly Garden. Please see the sign up 

sheet in Jackson Hall if you are able to help. 

 

Multigenerational Services  

April 17 Earth Day Service 

April 24 Flower Communion 

June 5 Youth Day Service 

 

NAMI Walk Northern California  
Mikayla Meyling (our Head Teacher) and I are participating in a 5K NAMI walk on May 7 in Sacramento. If you 

would like to donate to our team or join our team, search online for Team “No Shame, No Stigma” on  

NAMIWalks Northern California. 
NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness) is a grassroots organizations that advocates for families struck by 

mental illness. 

 

Director of Religious Education Office hours: 

Sundays 8am-12:30pm or by appointment 

 

Volunteers and Training: 
If anyone is interested in volunteering please contact the DRE in person, by email or by filling out one of the RE 

Volunteer Interest cards on the RE board in Jackson Hall. We need volunteers that are willing to commit to 

helping out in the cottage once a month.  

 

Thank you for your patience as we further develop our youth RE program. 

 

Find us on Youtube, Facebook, Instagram and Bigtent!  



Covenant Group 
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Social Justice/ Community Outreach 

Your UU community continues to be active in promoting social justice in our community (see our gallery 

of photos!). Here's the latest é 
- In March, our monthly social justice offering supported People and Congregations Together (PACT) $276.61. 

Thank you! The social justice offering for April (on Sunday 4/17) will support the Child Abuse Prevention 

Council (http://www.nochildabuse.org/), a local organization that is committed to protecting children,    

strengthening families, and giving hope to those seeking to break the bonds of physical, verbal, sexual and    

emotional abuse.  
- On March 5th, UU church members and friends enjoyed a fabulous guided tour of the Not One More exhibit 

sponsored by Draw It Out, which is affiliated with Cleveland School Remembers. Many thanks to Cindy      

Milford for her leadership in actively involving our church in this important anti-violence effort. 
- Roy Childs, our church representative with PACT reports that they are working with other organizations to 

engage in "conversations across the valley" to find out what people in many different congregations and from all 

walks of life feel about the issues of most concern to them. PACT uses this information to support positive 

change in our community. Our UU congregation will be actively involved with PACT in this effort.  On       

Sunday, April 3rd, PACT executive director Tom Amato will be speaking at our church to describe the       

process and discuss its importance. Then on Sunday, April 17th we will engage in our own "conversations" 

after church to explore issues of concern to us. 

- On Saturday, April 9th from 10:00 am - 4:00 pm we will be hosting the Regional Justice Training      

sponsored by the UU Justice Ministry of California. Please join us in getting to know other UUs passion-

ate about a variety of issues. This free event will include a legislative briefing on issues relevant to our UU-ism, 

updates on issues such as economic justice, environmental justice, immigrant justice and racial justice. To find 

out more, visit http://uujmca.org/training-education/regional-justice-trainings/. If you'd like to volunteer to help 

on the day of the event, please contact Jeri Bigbee (jeribigbee@gmail.com; 931-6871). 

 

Volunteers for Justice 

This month we are featuring Dwane Milnes who is a long-time volunteer with the Friends of Chamber Music of 

Stockton (FOCM). Dwane began attending chamber music concerts in 1998 and was overwhelmed by the  
quality of the artists, hearing the individual instruments, and the communication between the artists as they 

played.  Since 2004, he has attended almost every chamber concert sponsored by FOCM. Dwane joined the 

Chamber Music Board in 2004 and became President of the Board in 2010. The mission of FOCM is to bring 

professional, quality chamber music to Stockton and surrounding communities. FOCM has served the Stockton 

area for 60 years and is, impressively, an all-volunteer organization. Friends of Chamber Music of Stockton  
presents five chamber concerts each season at the University of the Pacific’s Conservatory of Music. The 

FOCM Board is responsible for selecting the artists, selling tickets and seeking donations. To see a list of 
 chamber music groups performing this season and for ticket information, visit 

www.chambermusicfriends.org.  For more information about FOCM and how to volunteer, if you’re interested, 

please contact Dwane Milnes at dwane.milnes@sbcglobal.net.   

http://www.nochildabuse.org/
http://uujmca.org/training-education/regional-justice-trainings/
mailto:jeribigbee@gmail.com
http://www.chambermusicfriends.org
mailto:dwane.milnes@sbcglobal.net
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1UUCS ADULT PROGRAMS SPRING 2016 

BOOK STUDIES TO BE FACILITATED BY REV. BOB KLEIN 

(Will be scheduled when 5 or more people sign up) 

 

LOST CHRISTIANITIES: Christian Scriptures and the Battles over Authentication, a DVD 

Great Courses series by Bart Ehrman which mostly follows his book, Lost Christianities.   

Discussion will be led by Rev. Bob--continuing weekly on Sundays 12:30-2 p.m. thru April 

and May. 
 

JOURNEY OF THE UNIVERSE, by Brian Swimme and Mary Evelyn Tucker, 

2011 (available on Kindle) 

 

CHANGE THE STORY, CHANGE THE FUTURE: A Living Economy for a Living Earth, by  

David Korten, 2015  (available on Kindle) 

 

JESUS: UNCOVERING THE LIFE, TEACHINGS, AND RELEVANCE OF A RELIGIOUS 

REVOLUTIONARY, by Marcus Borg,  2006 (available on Kindle, full revision of Borg’s earlier 

work on Jesus) 

 

COMING BACK TO LIFE: The Updated Guide to the Work that Reconnects, Joanna Macy and 

Molly Young Brown, 2014 (complete revision of earlier version, available on Kindle) 

 

Dream Group, looking at our Dreams—using Rev. Jeremy Taylor’s method based on Carl Jung’s  

understanding of Dreams. When 5 or more people express interest I will start a new group! 

(Recommended reading: The Wisdom of Your Dreams by Jeremy Taylor: paper/kindle) Contact  

Rev. Bob for more info if interested. 

  

Covenant Groups: These groups usually gather in a member’s home or at the church once a  

month for an extended check-in and a topical discussion. Each group of 5-10 persons drafts a  

covenant of commitment and behavior to be revisited whenever a new member joins including 

the commitment to keep sacred what is shared and to support members of the group. These are not 

therapy groups  but they often become important opportunities for members of the congregation to 

get to know each other in deeper ways. Current groups are meeting Monday and Wednesday  

evenings once a month. We are also looking for facilitators to help start 1-2 new groups. If this 

sounds interesting to you, please let Rev. Bob or the office know! 

  

Menôs Group:   Our Men’s Group, includes time to talk with other men about Being a Man, and  

other issues, as well as activities depending on the interest of those interested. We usually meet on 

First Tuesdays 7-8:30 p.m. (next meeting: April 5th)  Please contact Rev. Bob if you are  

interested! 
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Treasurer’s Report to the Church – April 2016 

The draft budget for next year has been approved and sent out by email. The finances of the church are 

in pretty good shape and the current financial data is posted in Jackson Hall at the end of each month. 

All the income from sale of the Bristol Street property, after expenses and mortgage payoff, has been 

placed in the Morgan Stanley account. It is reserved for future major repairs of the church. 
We are down some in the small stuff, like income from S-Mart shares and the can and bottle recycle 

program. Both are down compared to this time last year.  Please drop off your cans and plastic  
refundable bottles in the receptacles in Jackson Hall. It makes a difference both to the church and the 

environment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

S-Mart has changed the way it is running its reward program—instead of presenting your card at  

checkout, you enter your phone number.  But FIRST you have to do a simple sign-up at the escrip  

website to associate your phone number with First UU.  Once you’re signed up, you’ll never have to  
remember to bring the card again!  And even if you shop there only occasionally, it would help the 

church to sign up.  You may also find other places you shop that use the escrip program. 
It only takes a minute, and it means so much to the church to get this extra income.  Here’s how you do 

it: 
Go online to www.escrip.com/.  

1.   Your Information: enter your zip code.  On the second screen enter your First and Last named 

email, and enter a password for escrip. 
2.   Select your non-profit:  In the search box, enter First Unitarian Church—3 choices will arise, 

select the First Unitarian Church.  It will then come up with the First UU at 2737 Pacific  
      Avenue.  Put a check in the box to select.  You can choose up to three organizations to receive 

your donations, but do consider giving it all to First UU. 
3.   Register cards or phone numbers used to shop: For S-Mart, put in your phone number.  If you 

shop other places that use escrip and have a store card, you can enter that too. 

4.   Review your information and complete. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Dave Hall, Treasurer 

        

http://www.escrip.com/


Covenant Group 

 

ALL interested UUs are invited to a 
 UU Justice Ministry of Californiaôs 
   Regional Justice Training 2016 
     Saturday, April 9, 10:00-4:00 
     First UU Church of Stockton 
       2737 Pacific Ave, Stockton, CA 95204  209-466-7743 

 

 

 

 

TOPICS INCLUDE: 

 

Beloved Community: A Social Justice Primer for UUs. 

This session explores our faith-rooted grounding in social justice. What is the difference between politics and so-

cial justice? How are we called to act as Unitarian Universalists? How can I put this into action in my life and in 

my congregation? These questions and more will be explored in this session. 

 

The Art of Relationship-Based Organizing: 
Learn about the importance of relationships in organizing for change. They say people come for the issue and stay 

for the organizer. As we act to bend the arc of the moral universe, learn the skills you need to build  
relationships strong enough to make a difference! This workshop is followed by a practice session to learn with 

others at the same stage you are. 

 

Issues Breakouts 
Breakout sessions vary by region and include topics such as racial justice, economic justice, environmental  
justice, and immigrant justice. These small group breakouts include an opportunity for justice-makers to share what 

they are working on in their congregations on these issues as well as receive updates from the Action Teams of the 

UU Justice Ministry. 

 

Legislative Briefing 
Find out what legislation is being considered in the Capitol this year. Learn about opportunities to get involved 

through petitions, rallies, witness events, letter-writing campaigns and lobby days among others. Discover how 

your congregation can participate in these statewide efforts and leave with a calendar of upcoming events. 

Please bring a bag lunch.  Coffee, tea and water will be available. 
RSVP: uujmca.org (Training & Events: Regional Justice Trainings: select the Stockton date)    

 

 

Questions: Beverly Boido at 916-441-0018 or beverly@uujmca.org 

 Rev. Bob Klein (1st UU Stockton) Cell 209-684-6345 
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http://uujmca.org/events/regional-justice-training-sacramento-valley-foothills-northern-san-joaquin-valley/
mailto:beverly@uujmca.org
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 2016 District Assembly Congregational Excellence: 

Doing Together What We Cannot Do Alone! 

April 22-24, 2016 

We are returning to the Newark Fremont Doubletree Hotel by Hilton! 

Our Saturday morning keynote, “A Vision for Radical Interdependence” will be delivered by the Rev. Scott 

Tayler, Director of Congregational Life for the Unitarian Universalist Associa-

tion. 

What would it mean for us to live into the reality that we belong to one another? 

If you are weary of trying to be and do all things, or looking for new ideas about 

how we can work smarter but not harder, or longing to understand what makes 

our theology as radical and relevant as ever, Rev. Scott Tayler’s vision will 

speak to you. 

The keynote will be followed by a General Session on Implementing Radical Interdependence. 

Using examples from the Pacific Central District to inform and inspire, we will take some first steps to imple-

menting a new vision in the PCD. 

Make your hotel room reservations today! Please use the link to be counted as a participant in the PCD district 

assembly. You are also welcome to call 1-800-HILTONS (445-8667) & request the code “PCD”. The deadline 

to make your reservations is March 28, 2016. 

We will once again gather for our Opening Worship Celebration at 7:30PM on Friday evening. Watch this web 

site and the PCD Newsletter for more information and registration material. 

We hope to see you there! 

PCD Board of Directors 

 

 

General Assembly 2016 

June 22-26, Columbus, OH 
The theme for GA 2016 will be Heart Land: Where Faiths Connect. The faith world is increasingly multifaith. 

People are crossing borders of religion and spiritual practice to create wholeness in their lives individually and 

collectively. The labels—Christian, Jew, Muslim, Buddhist, Hindu, theist and non-theist—no longer define who 

or what we love, or how spirit moves in our lives. General Assembly 2016 in Columbus Ohio will assemble 

leaders and communities of many faiths to worship together, learn from one another, and create a new vision of 

faith that no longer divides us, but connects us to an interdependent future that works for all. 

 

Most events will be held in the Greater Columbus Convention  

Center, 400 N High St, Columbus, OH 43215.      

 
 

Contact Rev. Bob if you would like to attendé. 

http://doubletree3.hilton.com/en/hotels/california/doubletree-by-hilton-hotel-newark-fremont-NWKBDDT/index.html
http://doubletree.hilton.com/en/dt/groups/personalized/N/NWKBDDT-PCD-20160421/index.jhtml
http://www.uua.org/ga/program/contribute/proposing


April 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2  

3 

Sunday Service  

10: 30 am 

Justice: Hunger, 

Poverty, and  

Violence. Whoôs 

Responsible? 

 

Lost Christianities 

Discussion 12: 30 

pm-2pm  

4 

Volunteer at  

St. Maryôs  

Dinning Hall  

10 amï 1 pm 

5 

Menôs Group 

7 pmï 8:30 pm 

6 7 

1st Thursday 

6 pmï 8 pm 

8 9 

UUA Training 

10 amð4 pm 

10 

Sunday Service 

10ò30 am UU Roots 

and History! 

Where did we come 

from? 
 

Pledge Sunday & 

Luncheon 
 

Emerson Coffee 

House 2:30 pm 
 

Lost Christianities 

Discussion 12: 30 

pm-2pm  

11 

Volunteer at  

St. Maryôs  

Dinning Hall  

10 amï 1 pm 

12 13 

Alliance  

Annual Meting 

At OôConnor 

Woods @ 

10:30 am 

14 

Meditation 

Group 

6:30 pm 

15 16 

Re Work Day 

Butterfly 

Garden 9 am 

17 

Sunday Service 

10:30 am Earth 

Day Report and 

Celebrate. 

 

Lost Christianities 

Discussion 12: 30 

pm-2pm  

18 

Volunteer at  

St. Maryôs  

Dinning Hall  

10 amï 1 pm 

 

PACT Meeting 

6 pmï 8 pm 

19 20 21 22 

 

23 

24 

Sunday Service 

10:30 am Flower 

Communion 

 
Lost Christianities 

Discussion 12: 30 

pm-2pm  

25 

Volunteer at  

St. Maryôs  

Dinning Hall  

10 amï 1 pm 

 

 

26 27 28 29 

Collectable 

Sale 

30 

Collectable 

Sale 

If you have any questions about events please contact the office at (209) 466-7743 or office@stocktonuu.org. 



Ministerõs Office Hours 

 During the main church year, Rev. Bob generally keeps walk-in hours on Tuesday,  

Wednesday, and Thursday 10-12 a.m. and 1-3 p.m. Please call to be sure that he is in and 

available as occasional meetings, hospital visits, trips, and other appointments may need to 

be scheduled during these times. Rev. Bob is also available by appointment at other 

times. Please call or text his cell 209-684-6345 for appointments or emergencies.  

Messages left on his cell will be checked at least daily. Feel free to e-mail 

uurevbobk@gmail.com 

General Office Hours 

Office Hourséé..Mon. ð Friday 9:00 a.m. ð 1:00 p.m. 

The Mission of our church  

Is to nurture individual spiritual/ethical growth, 

to be inclusive of all people,  

and to be an active voice of conscience  

in the greater community.  

Minister                                                                                              
Rev. Robert Kleinééééé..ééé466-7743             
E-Mailééééééminister@stocktonuu.org                          
 
Director of Religious Education  
Rosalie Saucedaéééé.éééé... 466-7743 
E-Mailééé.....religious_ed@stocktonuu.org 
 
Music Director  
Ian Kirkééé.éééééé.é..é...466-7743 
E-Mailéééé.éé. .music@stocktonuu.org 
 

Administrator  
Nichole Ybarraééé éééééé.466-7743 
E-Mailéééééé..  .office@stocktonuu.org 
 
Board of Trusteesõ President 
Dwane Milnesé.ééééé..ééé466-7743             
E-MailéééééPresident@stocktonuu.org 
                  
 
 
 

tel:209-684-6345
mailto:uurevbobk@gmail.com
mailto:minister@stocktonuu.org
mailto:religious_ed@stocktonuu.org
mailto:music@stocktonuu.org
mailto:office@stocktonuu.org

